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Nathaniel Lichfield and Partners  
14 Regent's Wharf  
All Saints Street  
London  
N1 9RL  

Application Ref: 2014/4321/P 
 Please ask for:  Karen Scarisbrick 

Telephone: 020 7974 6519 
 
21 August 2014 

 
Dear  Sir/Madam  
 

DECISION 
 

In accordance with section 60 (2B) and (2C) of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 
(as amended by section 4(1) of the Growth and Infrastructure Act 2013) 

 
Process set out by condition J.2 of Schedule 2 Part 3 Class J of the Town and Country 

Planning (General Permitted Development) Order 1995 (as amended by SI 2008 No. 2362 
and SI 2013 No. 1101) 

 

Certificate of Lawfulness (Proposed) Prior Approval granted  
 

The Council, as local planning authority, hereby confirm that their prior approval is 
granted for the proposed development at the address shown below, as described by the 
description shown below, and in accordance with the information that the developer 
provided to the local planning authority: 

 

Address of the proposed development: 

Bruges Place 
First Floor 
15-20 Baynes Street 
London 
NW1 0TF 

 

Description of the proposed development: 

Change of use from office (Class B1a) to 27 residential units (C3) at first floor level.  
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Details approved by the local planning authority: 

Drawing Nos: 1338 P 101 04 A 
1338 P 101 01, Cover letter from Nathaniel Litchfield & Partners (27th June 2014) 
 
Reason for approval: 

 
  

 
Informative(s): 
 
1  Noise from demolition and construction works is subject to control under the 

Control of Pollution Act 1974.  You must carry out any building works that can be 
heard at the boundary of the site only between 08.00 and 18.00 hours Monday to 
Friday and 08.00 to 13.00 on Saturday and not at all on Sundays and Public 
Holidays.  You are advised to consult the Council's Noise and Licensing 
Enforcement Team, Camden Town Hall, Argyle Street, WC1H 8EQ (Tel. No. 020 
7974 4444 or on the website 
http://www.camden.gov.uk/ccm/content/contacts/council-
contacts/environment/contact-the-environmental-health-team.en or seek prior 
approval under Section 61 of the Act if you anticipate any difficulty in carrying out 
construction other than within the hours stated above. 
 

2  Under Section 25 of the GLC (General Powers) Act 1983, the residential 
accommodation approved is not permitted for use as holiday lettings or any other 
form of temporary sleeping accommodation defined as being occupied by the 
same person(s) for a consecutive period of 90 nights or less. If any such use is 
intended, then a new planning application will be required which may not be 
approved. 
 

3  Your attention is drawn to the fact that there is a separate legal agreement with the 
Council which relates to the development for which this permission is granted. 
Information/drawings relating to the discharge of matters covered by the Heads of 
Terms of the legal agreement should be marked for the attention of the Planning 
Obligations Officer, Sites Team, Camden Town Hall, Argyle Street, WC1H 8EQ. 
 

4  The Council supports schemes for the recycling of bottles and cans and 
encourages all hotels, restaurants, wine bars and public houses to do so as well. 
Further information can be obtained by telephoning the Council's Environment 
Services (Recycling) on 0207 974 6914/5 or on the website 
http://www.camden.gov.uk/ccm/content/environment/waste-and-
recycling/twocolumn/new-recycling-rubbish-and-reuse-guide.en. 
 

5  You are reminded that this decision only grants permission for permanent 
residential accommodation (Class C3). Any alternative use of the residential units 
for temporary accommodation, i.e. for periods of less than 90 days for tourist or 
short term lets etc, would constitute a material change of use and would require a 
further grant of planning permission. 
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6  If a revision to the postal address becomes necessary as a result of this 
development, application under Part 2 of the London Building Acts (Amendment) 
Act 1939 should be made to the Camden Contact Centre on Tel: 020 7974 4444 or 
Environment Department (Street Naming & Numbering) Camden Town Hall, 
Argyle Street, WC1H 8EQ. 
 

 
Your attention is drawn to the notes attached to this notice which tell you about your Rights 
of Appeal and other information. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Rachel Stopard 
Director of Culture & Environment 
 
It’s easy to make, pay for, track and comment on planning applications on line.  Just go to 
www.camden.gov.uk/planning. 
 

It is important to us to find out what our customers think about the service we provide. To help 
us in this respect, we would be very grateful if you could take a few moments to complete our 
online survey at the following website address: www.camden.gov.uk/dmfeedback. We will use 
the information you give us to help improve our services. 

http://www.camden.gov.uk/planning
http://www.camden.gov.uk/dmfeedback

